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Principal 

 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 

 

I know I say it every term é but this term has 

absolutely flown by! I can barely believe that 

this will be the last newsletter for term one 

with school finishing on March 31st. It seems 

like yesterday the school year commenced, 

our more senior students walking in the gates 

with a smile and our preppies ï excited and 

eager to get started. This year we have had a 

remarkably smooth start to the school year 

and I thank our students, staff and parents for 

helping this to happen. A real team effort! 

This year we commenced our learning with a 

whole school unit ï Respectful, Resilient Me. 

This unit encompassed learning about 

respectful interactions, our school values and 

the development of a growth mindset. 

Students have learnt about ways to 

demonstrate resilience and the importance of 

óI canôt do it yetô rather than óI canôt do itô. 

Students considered the ólearning pitô as an 

analogy for the resilience needed to learn new 

skills and the need for persistence, reflection 

and positive thoughts when confronted with a 

challenge. They examined our school values 

and the role they have in forming school 

culture. Over the coming year our classes will 

ótouch baseô with this learning, revising the 

concepts at the start of each term and ensuring 

these attitudes and behaviours remain in the 

forefront of our minds. 

The óRespectful, Resilient Meô unit stems 

from the results collected in our Resilience 

Project over the last few years. These results 

demonstrated the need for children to 

explicitly learn about resilience and also to 

exercise this resilience in a variety of ways. 

This unit couples with our student leadership 

program, to create meaningful experiences 

where children develop confidence, curiosity 

and reflective capacity. The Assembly Team, 

Apple Core Team, JSC, Junior Student 

Leaders, Gardening Group and House 

Captains are evidence of these programs in 

action and also evidence of the continued 

focus on the social/emotional capacity of 

students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 24 March Feast on Friday  

Monday 27 March Hot Jam Make up class 

Thursday 30 March Hot Jam Classes (weekly) 

Friday 31 Marh School Sports Day 

  Feast on Friday 

  Last Day Term 1, 2.30 finish 

Tuesday 18 April  First Day Term 2 

Wednesday 19 April  School Photos 

Monday 24 April  Pupil Free Day 
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SunFest 

Last Saturday our school choir participated in 

the SunFest óBattle of the Choirsô. Our 

children were the opening number for the 

event, commencing with the national anthem 

and then moving into two beautiful songs. 

The choir then represented our school at the 

Grand Street Parade, braving the heat to wave 

at the crowd, smile and sing óDiggers Rest is 

the bestô! I would like to thank all the families 

who participated in this event and of course, 

Mrs. B who has worked tirelessly preparing 

our talented choir.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AIP 

On Monday our school council ratified our 

schoolôs 2017 Annual Implementation Plan. 

This plan details the directions for our school 

this year, noting the strategies we believe will 

move us forward as a school community. 

Inherent in this yearôs plan is a continued 

focus on the consistent delivery of 

mathematics. We are seeking to learn from 

best practice across the world to ensure our 

students are equipped with important 

mathematical skills, content and capabilities. 

The plan also details a continued focus on the 

development of resilience in our students and 

the importance of our community 

understanding the high standards in place at 

Diggers Rest Primary School. If you would 

like a copy of the 2017 Annual 

Implementation Plan, please contact the 

office. 

 

 

 

School Council 
Congratulations to the following school 

council members, for their election as office 

bearers: 

¶ President: Jamie Wyatt 

¶ Vice President/Treasurer: Paul Davis 

¶ Secretary: Sheridan Thomas 

Expressions of interest are now being sought 

for the following committees: 

¶ Buildings and Groups sub-committee 

¶ Outside of School Hours Care sub-

committee 

¶ Canteen sub-committee 

¶ Fundraising sub-committee 

Please contact the office if you would like to 

join a subcommittee, or if you would like 

additional information. 

 

Additional Land (Avid)  
Our school has now agreed to a scope of 

works covering the area located along the 

southern boundary of the school. The Avid 

Property Group have gifted 12 metres of land 

along this border as a part of the precinct 

development plan. The scope of works covers 

the following: 

¶ An additional entry to the school 

with direct access to the Bloomdale 

Estate 

¶ Landscaping 

¶ Low level and high level 

fencing/gates 

¶ Concreting and paving 

¶ An overflow carpark area 

We are now waiting for the Department of 

Education to grant a licence agreement, 

allowing the work to be completed along the 

border. We look forward to seeing these 

works eventuate, creating a lovely, 

welcoming space for our students. 
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Inclusive Schools Fund 
Last week I met with architects about the 

expenditure of funding under the Inclusive 

Schools Fund. Our school has been awarded 

$180,000.00 to establish sensory classroom 

gardens across the school linking to each 

established classroom. The gardens will 

explore a variety of themes including a 

bushland environment, play zone, rainbow 

park and tranquil water area. These spaces 

will encourage inside/outside learning with 

specific themes unique to each classroom.  

Architects will now be working on a concept 

drawing, which will then be presented to 

school council.  

 

Condition Maintenance Funding 
Last year our school was awarded $80,000.00 

in maintenance funding for projects across the 

school. We are currently working through 

quotations for a range of projects and will 

submit final quotations to the department this 

week. All work completed under this funding 

draws from the school condition assessment 

report (2012) with a focus on key priorities 

identified by the department. At this stage we 

are looking at the following projects: 

¶ Repairs and re-routing of drainage 

from the basketball courts. 

¶ Additional drainage around 

basketball courts. 

¶ Replacement of damaged external 

doors. 

¶ Replacement of down pipes. 

¶ New cladding to replace damaged 

weatherboards. 

These projects will make a big difference 

to our school environment ï no more 

swimming pool on the basketball courts!! 

I would like to thank Darren Quigley for 

his support in working through the 

processes to ensure appropriate solutions 

have been established. It is hoped that 

these projects will commence over the 

school holidays. 

Vandalism 

Unfortunately, our school was exposed to 

vandalism last weekend. I do not want to 

bring attention to the damage but will say it 

has been very disappointing for our school 

community. Instances of vandalism are 

incredibly rare for our school and I do not 

want to overplay the significance. However, I 

would like to ask that members of our school 

community to be aware and report any 

suspicions to the police. We are working as a 

school to implement extra security measures 

and would certainly appreciate your support ï 

especially over the school holidays. 

I hope that all families have a restful break 

and a well-deserved rest. I, for one, am very 

excited about term two and all the excitement 

it will bring. Please enjoy the final week and a 

half of school and donôt forget that we break 

up at 2:30 on the 31st of March. 

Rachelle Hedger 

Principal 

 

School Absence 

If your child is away from school due to 

sickness, extended holiday or for any other 

reason, please inform the class teacher or 

office before 10am. This can be done via a 

written note, through tiqbiz, telephone 9740 

139 or email on 

diggers.rest.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au. If the 

school has not been informed by 10am, the 

office may call to see if everything is ok. 

 

 

 

 

Late Arrival  or Early Departure 

 

If your child is late to school, before going to 

class they must go to the office and sign in. 

 If you are picking your child up early from 

school, please come to the office to sign them 

out using PASSTAB and we will call them to 

the office. Please DO NOT collect them from 

the classroom. This process is to reduce the 

amount of interruption to the class.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Second hand uniform (size 

12) for sale $25 please see the 

office if you are interested  

Donations of old magazines needed 

 

If you have any old magazines you no 

longer want,  

please bring them to the office for our 

preps. 
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¶  Cost $5.00 a flyer will be going out to all students 

shortly. 

¶ A brilliant way to make good values and manners         

cool! It could even lead to happiness and success! 

¶  Å  Values & respect at school & online 

 Å  Digital Citizenship 

 

School Banking. 

 

Diggers Rest Primary School is excited to offer 

the Commonwealth Bank School Banking 

program to all students. 

 

School Banking is a fun, interactive and 

engaging way for young Australians to learn 

about money and develop good savings habits. 

Children who deposit money into their 

Youthsaver account through School Banking 

earn Dollarmites tokens, which they can save up 

and redeem for exciting rewards. 

 

The rewards available during 2017 are: 

¶ Cyber Handball 

¶ Colour Change Markers 

¶ 3D Chalk Set 

¶ Tablet Case 

¶ Smiley Emoji Keyring 

¶ Volt Handball 

¶ Pencil + Tech Case 

¶ Epic Earphones 

¶ School Banking is also a great 

fundraiser for our school. Our school 

receives $5 when a student makes 

their first ever School Banking deposit 

and 5% on every deposit made through 

the school (to a maximum of $10 per 

individual deposit). 

School Banking day is Wednesday. Each week 

you need to hand your banking book to the 

offcie by 9am. 

If you are interested in opening a 

Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account for 

your child you can visit 

commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click 

on the link to open a Youthsaver account 
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Previous Pupil of the Week 

 
Week Beginning 13 March 2017 
 

Mr Sims Carter  

 Blake  
   

Mr Nolan Dean  

 Cooper  

 

Mrs Gordon Elisha  
  

Mrs Benbow Rameil  

 Xander  
  

Mr Micallef Seth  

 Axel  

 

Miss De Livera Aliesha  

 Nathan  
 

Mrs Rowe Damien  
 Eliana  
  

Principalôs Award Lachlan  
 

School Crossing Umi  

Safety Award Noelle  

 

 

 

 

This Weeksô Pupil of the Week 
Week Beginning 6 March 2017 

 

Mr Sims William Forster  

  

Mr Nolan Charlotte Carletti  

 Skye Peak 

  

Mrs Gordon Abbey Draper 

 Lachlan Gardiner 

 Cheyenne Bitmead 
 

Mrs Benbow Lachlan Stewart 

 Rameil Sarmo 
  

Mr Micallef Jet Karpavicius 

 Sylvan Gadsden 

 

Miss De Livera Amy Abela 

 Jasmine Calder-Mcardle 
 

Mrs Rowe Zachary Lines 

 Charlotte King  
  

Principalôs Award  
 

School Crossing  Estella Bonett 

Saftey Award Will Forster

JAM HOT MUSIC COMPANY   

Good afternoon, we wish to inform you that JAM 

HOT MUSIC has grown quickly over the last 12 

months and as a result we have consulted with both 

parents and schools and have listened to their 

preferred way of enrolling children into our 

programs.      So, itôs with great excitement that we 

announce that our new website has been launched 

earlier than expected, for you to enrol your child in 

the Jam Hot Music Program available at your 

school.                                                         We 

understand you have already filled in an enrolment 

from and lessons commenced at the start of the term 

but you still require to go through the website to pay 

us.   

Accordingly, we request that you 

visit  www.jamhotmusic.com.au/enrol-now  and 

complete and submit the form online with payment 

prior to MONDAY MARCH 27 TH to secure your 

child/children's place within the program.  

As our valued parent, we are offering you a 10% 

discount off the 2nd, 3rd and 4th child you 

registered. 

Please note, at the bottom of the 4th student page, 

we are offering two payment options, PayPal and 

the second is on Invoice into our bank 

account.                                                 

Thanks in advance and if you have any problems or 

queries please call or email Jason Stonehouse on 

0419 872 875 

Kind Regards 

Jam Hot Music 

Jason Stonehouse 

Mobile: 0419 872 875 

Email: jamhotmusic@hotmail.com 

Website: jamhotmusic.com.au 

PLEASE NOTE ALL MISSED LESSONS BY 

STUDENTS WILL BE MADE UP IN THE 

LAST WEEK OF TERM 2 AND 

THROUGHOUT THE COURSE OF T HE 

TERM !!  

 

http://www.jamhotmusic.com.au/enrol-now
mailto:jamhotmusic@hotmail.com
http://jamhotmusic.com.au/


 

Diggers Rest Primary School 
Be a Learner |Be Respectful |Be a Friend |Be Proud 

                     

 

Diggers Rest Junior Football and Netball Club will be hosting an outdoor cinema night  

at the Diggers Rest Reserve on 31st March starting at 5pm. 
 
This event is FREE entry and open to all within our local community! 
 
Please be aware we are asking for all food and drinks to be purchased from our canteen to help support our 
club and there will have lots of fun events prior to the movie! 
 
You will need to BYO chairs or rugs! We respectfully ask for all seating to be kept lower than 30cm from 
ground, to ensure everyone can see the movie. 

Movies being shown are Despicable Me & Daddy's Home ï fun for the whole family!!! 
 
Further details and club contacts can be found on our Facebook page under Diggers Rest Junior Football 
Netball Club. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/drjfc/
https://www.facebook.com/drjfc/
http://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=h0e8pJWA&id=FED524DEA5D0764429CFAF1A919A22A8C64E2A02&q=clip+art+movie+night&simid=607997186713584238&selectedIndex=3&adlt=strict
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OSHClub News 

Before School / After School Care Program 
 

tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ 
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ŀǿŜǎƻƳŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǿŜŜƪΣ ŀŦǘŜǊ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŜŜƪΦ 

CǊƻƳ .ǳƴƴȅ ƳŀǎƪǎΣ ǘƻ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎΣ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦƻŎǳǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎΦ ²ƛǘƘ ŀ ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ 

ƳŜƴǳ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ȅǳƳƳȅ ŦƻƻŘΣ ǇŀƴŎŀƪŜǎ ǿŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΦ /ƭƻǎƛƴƎ ƛƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘŜǊƳ ƻƴŜΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƻǳǊ 

ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƘŀŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ōŜƎǳƴΦ  ²ƛǘƘ ƻƴŜ ǿŜŜƪ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ƛǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǳƴŘŜǊǿŀȅΣ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘŜǊƳ ǘǿƻ ōŜǘǘŜǊ 

ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ŘŀȅΦ ¢ŀƴȅŀΣ .ǊƛŘƎŜǘ ŀƴŘ WƻǎƘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀǘ 5ƛƎƎŜǊ wŜǎǘ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ 

h{I όh{I/ƭǳōύΦ  

Next Weekõs Menu 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
Before Care  

¢ƻŀǎǘΣ 
/ǊǳƳǇŜǘǎΣ 
/ŜǊŜŀƭǎΣ aƛƭƪΣ 
WŀƳΣ ±ŜƎŜƳƛǘŜΣ 
IƻƴŜȅ 

¢ƻŀǎǘΣ /ǊǳƳǇŜǘǎΣ 
/ŜǊŜŀƭǎΣ aƛƭƪΣ 
WŀƳΣ ±ŜƎŜƳƛǘŜΣ 
IƻƴŜȅ 

¢ƻŀǎǘΣ 
/ǊǳƳǇŜǘǎΣ 
/ŜǊŜŀƭǎΣ aƛƭƪΣ 
WŀƳΣ ±ŜƎŜƳƛǘŜΣ 
IƻƴŜȅ 

¢ƻŀǎǘΣ 
/ǊǳƳǇŜǘǎΣ 
/ŜǊŜŀƭǎΣ aƛƭƪΣ 
WŀƳΣ ±ŜƎŜƳƛǘŜΣ 
IƻƴŜȅ 

¢ƻŀǎǘΣ /ǊǳƳǇŜǘǎΣ 
/ŜǊŜŀƭǎΣ aƛƭƪΣ 
WŀƳΣ ±ŜƎŜƳƛǘŜΣ 
IƻƴŜȅ 

 
After Care 

CǊǳƛǘ ϧ ±ŜƎŜǎΣ 
{ŀƭŀŘ ²ǊŀǇǎ 

CǊǳƛǘ ϧ ±ŜƎŜǎΣ 
¸ƻƎƘǳǊǘ ϧ 
/ǳǎǘŀǊŘ 

CǊǳƛǘ ϧ ±ŜƎŜǎΣ 
{ŀƭŀŘŀ /ǊŀŎƪŜǊǎ 

CǊǳƛǘ ϧ ±ŜƎŜǎΣ 
.Ŝŀƴǎκ{ǇŀƎ ƻƴ 

ǘƻŀǎǘ 

CǊǳƛǘ ϧ ±ŜƎŜǎΣ 
tŀƴŎŀƪŜǎ 

tŀǊŜƴǘ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ 

OSHC program phone: 0436 001 556 

Coordinator: Tanya Balfour 

Assistants: Bridget (tues & thurs) & Josh (mon, wed & Fri) 

OSHClub Head Office: 03 85649000 

 

Dear Diggers Rest OSHClub Parents, 

 

Upcoming Pupil Free Day 
 We are  planning to run a full day of care on this day however this is dependent on the number of bookings 

received. 

 

When / what / how: 

Date:  Monday 24th April    Please book prior to Monday 17th April 11:59pm 

Times: 7:00am to 6:00pm 

Cost: $13.56 - $54.00per child (depending on your CCB/CCR entitlements) 

How to book: Please log in to your account online at www.oshclub.com.au and book in under the After 

School Care bookings tab. 

What happens: Loads of fun for all ages including art/craft, games, sports, drama, board games and fun with 

friends. 

What to bring:  Morning tea, lunch and afternoon tea. Also wear/provide appropriate clothing including hats. 

Please note: we require a minimum of 15 children to run the day. Parents will be notified by the end of 

business on Tuesday 18th April   if the day will proceed. 

 

Further Important Information for this Day:   

¶ Once you have booked there are no refunds for cancellations.  

¶ A $10 late booking fee applies for any casual attendances on the day.  

http://www.oshclub.com.au/
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